HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:


May 23rd 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 








Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 - Room 3. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, Frank Crowley, David Nixon, Jan Bowers, Lee Culver, Vahan Khachadoorian and Michael Hurley. 
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe
OTHERS PRESENT:
Cyndi Williams, Kevin Considine, David LeBlanc, Mike MacAskill, Ed McManus
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:
· Cyndi Williams, Harwich Chamber of Commerce - 
Proposed fireworks for the Cranberry Festival to be launched at Whitehouse Field and observed from the fields behind the Community Center by attendees of the Cranberry Festival Music Weekend.  

A motion was made by Lee Culver to approve the fireworks show as presented; the motion was seconded by Vahan Khachadoorian; motion was approved; unanimous 6-0
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
Director’s Report - 

· Summer Kick-Off Event - We have coordinated with the Brooks Library and are putting on a summer kick off event on Thursday night, June 22nd on the fields behind the Community Center.  We will be promoting and registering people for summer programs.  The Recreation Department will be providing chips, and grilling hot dogs.  We will also have games going on at the fields for the kids.  The library has hired a magician to do a magic show.  There will be no charge to attendees as we will be using this as a promotional tool for the summer programs.  
· Summer ’17 - We are currently fully staffed with the exception of 1-2 lifeguards short thus far.  We do have a couple people in the process of taking lifeguard training classes, though.  However, if that does not work out, we will have enough to fully staff the beaches anyway.  We are holding summer staff orientation on Thursday June 22 where we will review staff protocol, have a guest speaker from EMS, review sun safety, issue uniforms, conduct swim tests etc. 
· Brooks Phase 3 - Phase 3 is moving along with all the aspects of the project.  Painting of basketball court should be done in the next week or so, tennis court resurfacing will be done the first week of June, and we are working on a schedule for the pavilion construction and safety fencing (this is an agenda item as well)
· ECAC Tournament - The ECAC tournament will begin on May 18 and run through the weekend.  The new Whitehouse Field Restroom will be officially opening on the first day of the tournament on the 18th.  
· Town Meeting - We were successful in all of our articles at Town Meeting including: $225,000 for Red River Beach parking area paving and overlay, $167,900 for Brooks Park Phase 4, $28,500 for the Whitehouse Field Irrigation Project, and $13,800 for Veterans Memorial Field Fit Stations.  
· Bank Street Hot Dog Vendor Bid Opening - We had the bid opening for the hot dog cart at Bank Street Beach and there was one bidder, Michael Strangfeld, from the Mad Minnow Restaurant.  (this is an agenda item)
· Summer Programs - We are offering the following programs this summer:
	Swim lessons



	Tennis Lessons
	SNAG Golf 

	Lifeguard training class

	Summer Lacrosse
	Adult Field Hockey

	Guard start training


	UK Elite Soccer Clinic
	Adult Pickle Ball

	Full Day Playground Camp

	Summer Pick up Soccer
	Adult Tennis

	Half Day Playground Camp

	Summer baseball
	Adult Baseball

	Red River Beach Yoga

	Shooting Stars Basketball Clinic
	Adult BBall

	Day Trip Program (NEW)
	Babysitting Certification Class
	Adult Volleyball

	Summer Open Gym
	Kayak and Paddle Rentals 7 day a week(NEW)


Property Maintenance Report-
· The Director informed the Commission that he will be doing his annual pre-summer beach checks to see if there are any last minute items or maintenance issues before the summer season begins. 
· Budget Report – A current budget report was given to Commission members  
· Chairman’s Report
· The Chairman would like to see a letter sent to the Cape Cod Chronicle as a thank you to the Community Preservation Committee and the Harwich taxpayers for their support of all of our past Recreation projects. 
· Liaison Report  
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· David Nixon met with another one of the Community Preservation Committee members to discuss matter going forward including this coming year’s applications and fund balances. 
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver

· Lee reported that the old middle school (Cultural Center) will be getting part time help starting July 1. 
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Email from the Harwich Garden Club- Requesting LED lighting and a recognition plaque - The Commission requested the Garden Club put together a demonstration of what the LED system would look like once installed. 
A motion was made by Frank Crowley to allow a plaque in recognition of service provided; the motion was seconded by Vahan Khachadoorian; vote was in favor 5-1

· Abutter Notice - Cranberry Valley - taken under advisement.
· Abutter Notice - Historic District - taken under advisement.
OLD BUSINESS
· CPC Master Plan - Vote
A motion was made by Lee Culver to accept the CPC Master Plan as written; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley; vote is unanimous in favor; 6-0
NEW BUSINESS 
· Brooks Phase 3 Update and Fencing Vote - The Commission was given the quote on the new proposed fencing to be installed in front of the new picnic pavilion and running up to Oak Street.  Commission was given several options of type of fence as well as length of fence. 

A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to fund fencing to the road for the quoted price estimate; the motion was seconded by David Nixon; Vote was unanimous in favor; 6-0

· Bank Street Beach Vendor Bid Results and Vote - The Commission members were informed of the one bid for the Bank Street Food Vendor.  The Commission decided that this bid was too low and would not be worth the loss of 1-2 parking spaces in the, already heavily crowded, lot.  

A motion was made by Frank Crowley to reject the bid and re-post a new RFP with a $1000 minimum bid; the motion was seconded by Lee Culver; Vote was unanimous in favor; 6-0
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday June 27, 2017 at 5:30pm. 
OPEN SESSION*
· Frank Crowley mentioned that he would like to see a youth pickleball program for 12-15 year olds.  He also asked the Director to contact the DPW to have them return picnic tables to Brooks Park. 
· Vahan Khachadoorian informed the Commission that the Senior Softball League will be coming to one of the future Recreation Commission meetings with a proposal of a restroom facility and the use of CPC funds. 
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Culver at 6:55 pm; the motion was seconded by Frank Crowley.      Vote was unanimous. 

Submitted by:


Eric Beebe; Recreation Director
